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CHAIR MATEO: (gavel) The Housing and Human Services Committee meeting for August
17th will come to order. The Members present with us this morning, the Committee
Vice-Chair Member Joe Pontanilla. We have Committee Members Charmaine Tavares,
and Council Chair Hokama. Also present with us this morning Corporation Counsel Ed
Kushi, Jr., the ... from the Department of Housing and Human Concerns Director Ms.
Lee, and from the Planning Department we have Mr. Alueta with us this morning. For
the Committee, the Committee Analyst we have Gayle Revels with us, as well a our
Secretary Yvette Bantilan. We will go right into the public testimony at this point since
we have several individuals already signed up to testify. We will start testimony with
Joan Martin, and while Ms. Martin is proceeding to the podium, just a reminder if you
have cell phones or pagers this would be the right time to tum them off, and to the
testifiers three minutes to testify with a minute to conclude. Thank you .
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
MS. MARTIN: Thank you. Good morning, Council Members. My name is Joan Martin, and
I've been a member of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force since its inception over three
and half years ago, and this morning I'm testifying on behalf of the task force.
I want to thank you all for the many hours you have devoted to the issue of helping Maui
families obtain the dream of homeownership, and the progress that has been made on the
workforce housing ordinance. Having testified before you previously, you are familiar
with our advocacy on behalf of affordable housing for Maui's working families. Today I
would just like to mention a couple ofthings.
First, in response to the Urban Land Institute's recent presentation about expanding the
percentage of affordable homes in any development, the task force has reservations about
increasing the percentage of affordable homes required for a new subdivision or
development to the point where it may become unsustainable. Our goal is to work from a
position that will ensure that the development community will be
a position to build
the affordable homes required and still cover their risks and meet reasonable financial
goals. We are supportive of
percentages
proposed the
Second, we would
to again strongly encourage a residency restriction. It is our
understanding that there are communities other states--such as Aspen, Colorado--that
have residency requirements. Perhaps further exploring this alternative can provide
guidance for us.
Lastly, we encourage the Council to include language specific to identifying a
community land trust as a qualified housing provider in the proposed bill. In addition to
assisting in capturing Federal funds available for affordable housing projects, the land
trust can also be an efficient tool for the County to use in implementing the requirements
of the bill while keeping the expansion of its workforce to a minimum. A land trust also
provides a venue for keeping the homes affordable in perpetuity rather than 10, 15, or 25
year deed restricted cycles.
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Thank you for the opportunity to testify this morning.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Martin. Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you
very much.
MS. MARTIN: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Zandra Souza-Amaral, and she'll be followed by Heidi Bigelow.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Good morning, Council Members, and Chairman Mateo. Thank you
so much for being here. I received an e-mail from our Chair from Maui Board of
Realtors, Marion. She's the chairperson of our affordable housing task force, and we're
having a meeting after lunch at our office. She volunteers tirelessly towards this effort. I
also served with Joan on Maui Nui's Affordable Housing Task force from its inception,
and I follow affordable housing as a realtor, and a principal broker of Aina Hawaii Z.S.A.
Properties, and also as a grandmother of eight grandsons, and a proud mother of a boy
and a girl who gave me those eight grandsons. And that's very relevant for me because I
want to see that there's housing for them. I was instructed though by my e-mail by our
chairperson of housing task force Marion Haller, that I would be remiss in not thanking
all of you for all that you have done and continue to do for affordable housing. We know
that you try, we appreciate you working with us, the Board of Realtors, and the chairs of
our various committees that address affordable housing within our community of realtors.
I humbly ask that you support a residential restriction.
I realize that when we were working on Maui Nui Affordable Housing Task Force via
Corp. Counsel's presence at our meeting, had instructed us and I don't remember
verbatim but I do know there's meetings, but there were some unconstitutionality
regarding it. Unfortunately the Kihei Community Association had a wonderful forum on
affordable housing, but unfortunately I could not attend. But by the reports that came
through me, my secretary and others the real estate community, there was the Colorado
protocol that addresses residential and it's
constitutional. So
a
bit
ambiguous for me trying to figure out how one state belonging to
United States can
find it unconstitutional and yet another state across the seas can find it constitutional
enough to implement it, and I don't know the incidentals of but as Joan Martin very
eloquently put it we humbly ask, I do anyway, and I know that my chair would ask of the
same thing, that you look into the possibility of us doing that. But in closing, I'd like to
say support the land trust because that was another thing that we found with Maui Nui
Affordable Housing Task Force that kept came, coming up in all of our committees, was
someone to take custody of this thing called affordable homes and residential and a list
that would prioritize your availability, eligibility of affordable homes. I think the land
trust through Tom Rodriguez and I know all of you know him because he led us through
Maui Nui Affordable Housing Task Force as well along with Gladys Baisa through
MEO.
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MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: So in closing I'd like to say support ... thank you for your support for
our workforce housing. Chairperson Mateo, thank you for your endless hours.
Charmaine, thank you. Councilmember Pontanilla, thank you. Councilman Hokama,
thank you. You guys have been out there with us in all of the committees and in closing
mahalo. And Alice Lee, I would be remiss in not addressing you and thanking you as the
Director of Housing for helping us in all the ways that you do in your tireless efforts. In
closing thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, any questions for the testifier? No. Ms., Ms. Amaral, I
believe your reference to residential it was the question on residency.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: That was it not ... 'cause you reference the word "residential".
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Residents ...
CHAIR MATEO: It was residents ...
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: According-CHAIR MATEO: It was resident requirement in the ordinance?
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: That was your interest?
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Yeah. Yes, yes. And the thing, the thing that I really would like to
research further or have somebody with expertise like Mr. Kushi 'cause he's real smart
stuff like that . . .
is, he is,
is because
deals with it
the
he's a
lawyer,
yeah, somehow we can look at
meeting from
and call ... and Tom gave me a contact so I know
information, and
perhaps Corp. Counsel could work with
trying to see how can we make it
for our citizens and our working men and women here, yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank, thank you very much.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Thank you, Chairperson. Thank you, Alice.
CHAIR MATEO: Heidi Bigelow.
MS. SOUZA-AMARAL: Thank you, Ed.
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CHAIR MATEO: And she'll be followed by David Goode.
MS. BIGELOW: Good morning, Council Members. My name is Heidi Bigelow. I work for
West Maui Land Company. There's no question that we need to do something about
workforce housing. As I read this bill I continually ask does this bill truly encourage
supplying the units we need? Probably somewhat. As many as we need? I'm not sure.
Couple thoughts.
I think the workforce housing requirement should be triggered by a change in zoning. In
a change in zoning the developer has the opportunity to appropriately plan for and
incorporate the workforce units. Zoned land doesn't have as much flexibility in use or
design, and the owner of the zoned lands may not be able to get creative enough to
withstand the cost of the required workforce housing and may not build. I would
encourage revisiting the applicability ... I'm sorry ... portion of the bill if this body opts
to include any and all projects under this bill, then perhaps distinguishing between a
change in zoning and entitled lands providing the entitled lands with lower requirements
and more flexibility than a change in zoning.
This bill leaves much discretion to the Director with too many critical answers coming
too late in the game. Perhaps at the time of preliminary subdivision application the
developer could describe how they intend to address the workforce housing, including
types, location of units or in-lieu fees in general terms, and the Director could respond
within the 45 days of the preliminary application submittal. Knowing what is expected is
critical to the financing, the ability to finance the project and cannot wait until the final
subdivision approval.
The in-lieu fees there's no nexus for that. The in-lieu fees should be directly related to
the cost of the required workforce units otherwise there may be legal challenges.
Statements such as unless an exemption is granted by the Director or at the Director's
discretion or if approved by the Director are peppered throughout the bill. As there is no
size fits all" I understand the need for this flexibility, but that's a lot of discretionary
control and authority to give one
no matter how forthright
consistent
Director's decisions are, the doors have been
open for scrutiny and criticism. Rather
than leaving so much discretion to the Director, it may be better to lock in
mlllimums
and give real incentives for going beyond those. Perhaps the bill should also be evaluated
sooner than the three year period, and also have a clause where it expires in three years
and needs to be re-enacted.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. BIGELOW: The resale price the language should be included in case the market drops and
the second appraisal is lower than the first. I understand that resales are discouraged, but
people are gonna have to sell their homes within the 25-year period for whatever reason.
The family has grown or they lost their job, they got married, and they may be competing
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against new units that are likely priced lower than what they are selling their older unit
for. That's something that needs ... that maybe could be looked at.
The wait list I understand and appreciate the intent of the wait list. I believe the primary
reason for the wait list is to make sure the units go to Maui' s workforce and that
someone ... and not someone who's just arrived on the island. I'm afraid it's gone too
far. The administration of this wait list is gonna be a bear. It will also come under much
scrutinary [sic], scrutiny. I'm concerned that no matter how much marketing you do for
this, getting people on the wait list that you won't reach the group that needs to be on the
wait list.
MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MS. BIGELOW: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair, if you could request the ... and Ms. Bigelow to provide
copies of their testimony. I think a lot of information. Hard to write down. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MS. BIGELOW: I'd be happy to do that.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
MS. BIGELOW: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: If you could, Ms. Bigelow, if you could drop the copy of your testimony with
clerk,
our analyst.
want a clean copy or
CHAIR MATEO:

one

one

your notes.

AUDIENCE: (laughter)
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Mr. David Goode, and he will be followed by John
Andersen.
MR. GOODE: Good morning, Chairman Mateo, and Members of the Committee. My name is
David Goode. I'm the president of KSD Hawaii and we are local real estate development
firm, and my company's committed to closing the housing gap responsibly. We believe
the current version of the bill needs serious rework, and those of us in the business of
providing shelter need be back at the table with the drafters of the ordinance or the
6
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re-drafters, whomever they are. I did some research and I looked back and I said when
was the last time everybody worked together and sat down at the table and came up with
something? And that was the Maui Nui Housing Task Force bill which was submitted to
this body at around May oflast year. And I looked at the bill and I've noticed that almost
every major component of the Maui Nui bill has been changed, specifically the
percentages of affordables required has increased, the income range or the target
residents has broadened, the applicability has doubled, the processing of fast tracking of
the permits has actually slowed down, the internal processing ... the bureaucracy portion
of this has grown, and overall government control has increased. How are all these
changes affecting the viability of doing what we all wanna do?
Additionally since that time of the Maui Nui draft, other changes have gone on in the
market place, specifically interest rates have risen and will likely continue to rise, sales of
homes have slowed down, inventory of for sale property has doubled, the growth in
median price of homes and condos has slowed down, the time it takes to process regular
subdivisions now is over a year for the Water Department to even open the plans, the
parks fee is now $28,000 per unit in West Maui, it doubled in July, and construction costs
continue to double at twice the rate of inflation. All these externalities, most of which
can't be controlled here, increase the risk of doing any project let alone one subject to the
provisions in the current bill.
My recommendation therefore is to reform the Maui Nui Housing Task Force or an
equivalent group to provide a redrafted ordinance that's truly workable for all parties, and
I ask this speaking from experience. Both the grading ordinance and the pretreatment
ordinance are very complicated bills and ordinances that were passed by previous bodies
that affected businesses and yet have been highly successful and implemented because
we all sat down in advance and worked out the details so when it came to Council it was
90 percent done. The Council refined it more . . . and those ordinances are actually
model ordinances that the balance the County and the State use as models. So my
personal experience has been that when groups ... even divergent goals can sit down and
work together and come
with an ordinance that doesn't chew up your
our
Should
idea
ears-MS.
MR. GOODE:
wrap it up in a minute--that action needs to be taken to the current
ordinance to make the applicability change in zoning not building permits and
subdivisions. It's a bureaucratic nightmare and I think the Big Island ... I know the Big
Island is change in zoning. We'd like to see the draft rules, the rulemaking authority
that's ... excuse me ... that's granted to Alice Lee folks I'd like to see what those draft
rules are now. We need to amend Title 18 to address the revise subdivision process that
this is taking us through. We need to amend Title 19 to address how the increased
density will work. The density provision is great, but how does it get implemented? You
gotta amend where the density provisions are located in the Code and that's in Title 19.
You need to make the in-lieu fee equitable to the nonprofit contribution which is set at a
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minimum of 60,000 and I don't know what the maximum is. We need to have the
applicant have the final say as to where they think they can provide the affordables. And
the agency review time has to have real teeth. Unfortunately by saying well if you're not
a County agency you're not applicable to the time constraints makes ... is infeasible.
And finally let's address the parks fees. This is a relatively new issue, but at $28,000 a
crack you can see what it does to the price of an affordable home.
MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MR. GOODE: And ... that's it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Goode. Members, any questions for the testifier? Also, Mr.
Goode if you could ... if we don't have a copy of your testimony if you could leave a
copy with us.
MR. GOODE: I'd be happy to.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. John Andersen, and John will be followed by Dale
Bonar.
MR. ANDERSEN: Good morning, Chair Mateo and Committee Members. My name is John
Anderson. I'm the government affairs director for the Realtors Association of Maui, and
I am speaking on behalf of the realtors this morning.
Our association has been a strong proponent of the community land trust Na HALE '0
Maui that is forming on our island, and we're one of the founding members of that
organization. In addition I've been providing technical support in doing a lot of the
research for Na HALE '0 Maui on the 501(c)(3) application, HUD funding, and other
sources of funding for the community land trust. I'm here to strongly urge the committee
to take into account the recommendation that is coming to you from the Maui Planning
Commission and that is in the inclusion of qualified housing provider language that
specifically references
land trust
housing policy.
There's a big picture
we
to look at here,
is
community land trust
are nonprofit but they are specifically defined under Federal law, and the IRS has issued
quite a number of letter rulings in the year since that definition has been provided, and a
community land trust needs to apply for special circumstances when it is assisting
housing above the 100 percent of median income level. And as we know our buyers need
assistance above 100 percent, and in fact the revisions of your ordinance are taking it up
to the gap group now of 160 percent. In order for the land trust to assist in that, the IRS
you know has to accept the fact that there are special circumstances here that necessitate
that, and one of the ways the land trust can clearly document that special circumstance is
referenced in a housing ordinance to community land trust. So there is are ... , you know,
a specific reason why that language is drafted the way it was and we ask you to take that
into consideration and help Na HALE '0 Maui in obtaining of its 501(c)(3) status from
8
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the IRS, and the obtaining of Federal funding from HUD, and the USDA Rural program
which also has special definitions and funding for community land trust.
In The Maui News on Tuesday morning there was a wonderful (inaudible) piece by
president Robert Bunda of the . . . of our State Senate, and he was speaking toward
community land trust and the need for a comprehensive State legislation which he's
going to look at next year. We have an opportunity here on Maui to take the lead in
legislation that is community land trust friendly by including the language in the housing
ordinance now and not waiting for the State to take some action next year. I urge you to
do that. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, John. Members, questions for the testifier? Thank you very
much. Dale Bonar to be followed by Barbara Tengan.
MR. BONAR: Good morning, Council. My name is Dale Bonar. You know me as the
president or the executive director of the Maui Coastal Land Trust, the other land trust
here. At our retreat last November where we're looking at our five-year strategic plan,
one of the issues that we discussed was the recognized need for affordable housing, the
role of a community land trust in doing ... being a partner in producing those kind of
housing. We recognize that it was outside the mission that we were capable of, of
approaching there, but we recognize the critical importance of it, and part of the strategic
plan we produced included supporting the development of a community land trust so that
it could provide those facilities to the County here. As a result I'm here personally
speaking as an individual, but I am also a member of the board of the new Na HALE '0
Maui Community Land Trust that has formed. Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez, who is my
previous board president at the Maui Coastal Land Trust, is now president of the board of
the new land trust. And you know we're doing this on our own, but we recognize as does
our parent organization that this is a critical need here. I hope that the Maui Coastal Land
Trust has demonstrated to an of you and to the County the value of working very closely
with a nonprofit that is capable of bringing additional resources and leverages to meet a
need there. The community land trust that's been proposed meets that need
a great
many ways. We have worked
the various Council Members here,
... Alice
we've met
numerous times. We all recognize how a community
trust can
alleviate some
the pressure on
County, can help with some of the administrative
detail, can facilitate certain things, can put additional restrictions. For example
perpetuity ... or having a residency requirement there, or being able to target certain
types of occupations preferentially whether it's police, or fire, or teachers, or whatever
that may be, working in concert with the County. The language was presented to the
Planning Commission which they, they overwhelming recommended back to the Council
here, and that John referred to you and that we have submitted in previous testimony, we
believe would create that situation where all of us can work in partnership to produce
what we all recognize as one of the most critical problems facing Maui now that of
affordable housing. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Bonar. Members, questions?
Barbara Tengan to be followed by Susan Moikeha.

Thank you very much.

MS. TENGAN: Chairman Mateo, and the rest of the Council Members, thank you for listening
to me. I'm Barbara Tengan. I'm Pastor of the Wailuku Door Faith Church. I'm also a
member of the Maui Christian Ministers Association, but I'm here basically to represent
my church and the feelings that come from our church concerning this issue. I'm the new
kid on the block. I just want to thank all of the others who already gave their testimonies
and those who will be following for all of the work that they put in I'm sure for years
addressing this. We, pastors, have been so busy taking care of the souls of the people that
we forgot that they had to live in houses. And then the last election we had in a meeting
with candidates, and we found out that nine out of the ten new homes that were being
built was being sold to people who may not even come to this island to live or to visit.
And so that disturbed us and I thought I'd get involved in but I didn't, and I hear
complaints a lot. And I was asked because I started to get more involved a little bit or
more educated through Stan Franco who's later gonna be speaking, but I've attended his
Talk Story sessions, and that has opened my eyes, and we're encouraging other pastors
and all of us are scheduling meetings for the pastors to get more educated about this
issue.
I was asked to come and just maybe tell about how it impacts my congregation. First of
all I'm in counseling, premarital counseling with several couples, and none of them is
able to really find affordable rentals right now. Some of them will have to live with their
parents for awhile, and the rentals that they feel like, you know, for the houses that they
might want to live in is over $1,000 and they feel like if they do that then they'll never be
able to buy their own homes so I think affordable rentals is also ... should come into the
picture. And I know that on Oahu in the McCully, Makiki area they have like mom and
pop rental buildings where people who have a little money builds an apartment complex
and they live in it and it brings income because they can rent a few units too so that's
income for them, but it also allows young people to be able to stay there for awhile and
save up their monies so that they can buy homes, and I think that we need maybe an area
where we could develop something like that. It impacts our congregation because there's
overcrowding the household, and when you have a
adults you
a lot tension,
and a lot of different schedules. Another thing is that they have to work many jobs at this
time almost everybody is working one and half jobs you know to meet their household
needs, and when you are working so hard the children are neglected, and our church has
reached out into our immediate community to offer free tutoring in the afternoon because
we see a lot of kids who are just roaming the streets of Paukukalo and we feel like that
we can provide a safe heaven, haven for them but they don't have any family life.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. TENGAN: Most of them don't have a family life. And so another way it's impacted our
congregation is some of them are moving to the mainland because they cannot afford to
live here on Maui and that's very sad. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you. Thank you very
much. Susan Moikeha to be followed by Jim Riley.
MS. MOIKEHA: Committee Chair Mateo, and Members of this Committee, I'm, my name is
Susan Moikeha for the record, and I am representing Na HALE '0 Maui and so my
comments today are on their behalf. I also serve as a director on the board.
It is our primary objective today to testify again for the need to include CLT, or

community land trust, language in this residential workhouse [sic} housing bill. We are
about promoting affordable housing in perpetuity and we are strongly looking to establish
a partnership with the County government in meeting the housing needs of the residents
of our County.
We do acknowledge that the bill already allows for the requirements to be met between
the developer and a partnership with a nonprofit, and as already been mentioned by John
Andersen and he stated those reasons and I won't be repetitive, but that's important to us
to not only establishing our determination for nonprofit but also important to gaining
access to funding. Funding through agencies such as HUD, Community Development
Block Grant Program, Home Investment Partnerships, and USDA Rural Housing
Programs, work very closely with CLT' s in providing funding.
Another reason to include this language is for the purpose of defining and clarifying our
role as the CLT, and also to avoid conflicts of misinterpretations in the bill and that has
often arisen.
I've already distributed my testimony on behalf or this testimony on behalf of Na HALE
'0 Maui. It is the same representation we made before all three Planning Commissions,
and we did make an appearance to each one. And I just wanna review and highlight them
again. There's three of 'em. There was other changes or additions in the bill, but that
was to incorporate what the three major additions will be. Again, one is definition, and I
just wanna read this. Qualified housing provider needs to be added and the definition
means a community
trust or other private or
organization, agency, or
entity authorized and designated by the department
accordance with Section 2.96.50
[sic} (end of tape lA) administer, operate or otherwise provide residential workhouse
[sic} housing required under this chapter.
The second one again is just to highlight under 2.96.030 which is B., letter B exemptions,
and to add a number 7 which indicates a development by a qualified housing provider
pursuant to section 2.96.50 [sic}.
And lastly, both of these additions are referencing a new section 2.96.150, and basically
it's entitled Qualified Housing Providers. And I'm not gonna read through that. It is in
testimony here on what we've distributed. Again, it was part of the recommendations
11
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particularly of the Maui Planning Commission to include CLT language, but I would like
to conclude with an ending paragraph of that and give an example ofthat.
Where a qualified housing provider receives, owns, develops, rents, operates or sells
residential workhouse [sic} housing units, such units shall be rented, sold to applicants
qualified under this chapter, as set forth in the housing provider's agreement with the
department. All qualified housing provider rentals or sales shall be on terms, conditions,
restrictions set forth in the agreement, which will be at least as restrictive as the terms,
conditions and restrictions applicable to developer rentals and sales under this chapter,
and be more restrictive.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. MOIKEHA: All qualified housing provider agreement shall require detail reports to the
department, on no less than an annual basis of the housing provider's implementation of
and compliance with the agreement.
One example of that is if we had a developer that wanted to utilize the CLT and they
wanted to give preference to their workforce, and currently in the bill as it's stated now
that's not available to them. There can't be a preference for employees as I understand it.
And so this would be an example where we could be more restrictive under the CLT.
We thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments, and if there's any further
information that we can provide to your understanding of why it's necessary for the CLT
language to be inserted we would appreciate talking with you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Moikeha thank you
very much. Mr. Riley to be followed by Rory Frampton.
MR. RILEY: Council Members, Chairman Mateo, my name is
Riley.
part of a
ownership group
different citizens that does own land in West Maui.
speaking as
an individual. I would like to point out some, some concepts or segments of this,
proposed
I
may not be, may not work the long run, and
I do that I
would like to point out something that is, has totally been lost this discussion, and that
is that there is an alternative to government control of housing, and it's called free
enterprise and competition. I know that kinda comes as a shock. It's very rarely
mentioned anymore, but it does work. And if land would be zoned for apartment, and
land would be zoned for single-family you wouldn't have this problem. It works
throughout the world. It works very well in the United States. It just isn't tried in Hawaii
very much.
First I've handed out a chart, and what I've tried to do is to depict what amounts of
money a developer will receive from the sale of one particular, one particular class of
dwelling that would be allowed under this proposed ordinance. I took what I thought was
the most straightforward which would be 100 percent of median income, a 3-bedroom
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house, and I'm sorry that the number I came up doesn't match exactly with the chart that
is used by the Department of Human Services, and I either don't know how to do the
math or I didn't come up with the exact same number, but it should, it should be kind of
obvious looking at this chart that as interest rates fluctuate from the low they were a few
years ago at 5 percent to a 12 percent level which they have been in the past, the amount
of money that a developer will receive changes on this particular unit from $306,000 to at
12 percent $160,000. And as this interest rate fluctuation takes place, you will have more
and more projects, proposed projects dropout. They simply no longer will pencil out
because the developer is not gonna receive anywhere near enough money on the market
units to make the project pencil out. I know this is obvious to everybody. I know
everyone has thought this through, but I think that the charts that accompany this, the
interest rate should be tremendously expanded to show not only 6 and 8 percent, but
maybe 4 percent up to 14 percent.
The second, the second point that I'd like to discuss a little bit is the idea that there's
more than one way to satisfy the affordable housing component. There's at least three or
four that are mentioned in the ordinance, and I'm sure all of you who have played around
with a calculator and numbers to see what this is gonna cost an individual developer with
different scenarios. If one-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. RILEY: --if one took a subdivision of 50 houses and average sales price of the affordable
house being $650,000, if he provided affordable housing he would have to provide 15
affordable houses and it would cost him approximately 20 percent of his gross revenue.
If he partners with a nonprofit he'd have to pay $60,000 for 15 units and it would cost
him 900,000 or only 3 percent of his gross revenue. That's 20 percent in one scenario, 3
percent in a different scenario, and the in-lieu fee I think comes in at around 9 percent.
Clearly there's way too much discrepancy in that, and way too much of a chance that
certain developers will be favored by the department and others will be unfavored. And
who
pay this increased tax? Unfortunately it
fall to
people just above
target group.
MS.
MR. RILEY: Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Riley. Thank you very much Mr.
Riley. Rory Frampton.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. I'm Rory Frampton.
I'm a land use planning consultant. I have provided written testimony. I'm not gonna go
through all of it. I'm just gonna hit a few points. Some of my points are editing or, you
know, areas where I think the bill needs to be cleaned up for clarity, and others are more
philosophical oriented. I'll just highlight a couple.
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Under number one, as currently worded subdivisions which create lots for non-habitable
purposes, i.e., water storage tanks or parks, could be counted under the applicability
section. I think that needs to be changed and I've suggested some simple language. I
think they could clean that up.
Under number two, as I read the bill the current proposal discourages the ability to
provide affordable vacant lots for owner-builder situations. Section ... under the section
of the in-lieu contributions it provides that the provision of developable lots shall be at
the discretion of the director, and it also provides that in-lieu developable lots shall be
used to address the housing needs of income-qualified households, and special target
groups. I think by changing that to eliminate the discretion of the director, I think if
you're concerned about the type of lots that's gonna be provided or minimum level of
standards let's be specific and say what you would want in the bill itself. And secondly,
if you change "and" to "or" it would read that in-lieu developable lots shall be used to
address the housing needs of income-qualified households or special housing target
groups.
I'm gonna skip on to my second page number eight. The idea of a master list being
maintained by the Department of Housing and Human Concerns is I'd have to say
horrifying both in terms of manageability and fairness. As one example, if three projects
come on line and the three projects happen to be in West Maui, and an individual who's
on the list who lives and works in either Central Maui or South Maui, he declines the
three West Maui projects, then he's gonna get placed at the bottom of the list. Is that
fair? I don't think it's fair. I think Heidi Bigelow mentioned about the fact that you
might not get everybody on the list including students who might be returning home from
college if they come back and they gotta get placed on the bottom of the list it's a
concern.
terms of the eligibility criteria,
order to be eligible
workforce housing
an
applicant shall not have held an interest in real property for a period of three years
"unless
applicant is selling an affordable
and purchasing a different affordable
is more appropriate for
applicant's
size". So
an
applicant can move
one affordable to another if his family size changes.
What if an applicant who had previously qualified for a unit based on an income of 80
percent of median gets a raise and he's now making 120 percent of median, is that person
barred from selling the first unit in order to move up to a unit price for the 120 percent of
median income? According to the wording of the proposed bill, yes, they would be
barred from moving up because of a change in income.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. FRAMPTON: I'll wrap up. The incentive sections which could be very important ifit was
crafted so that there would be meaningful incentives for people to provide affordable
14
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housing or residential workforce housing, I think it doesn't go far enough. They're not
meaningful. Nearly ever permit needed to construct a dwelling unit needs to be approved
by an outside agency thus the applicant will still be waiting on these outside agencies,
and I'm not sure if this section would apply to the Water Department. I would think the
respective sections of the County Code would be need ... would need to be amended to
reflect these time prescriptions especially the Code provisions that refer to the Water
Department. Projects which require Council approval could have to wait up to a year and
a half to receive a vote. Is that a meaningful incentive? I don't think so.
And I also ... lastly I think Title 19 will need to be amended to reflect the density bonus
allowances in order to define how the bonuses will be calculated for each respective
district. And I guess-MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MR. FRAMPTON: And I just ... just in closing, I do support the previous comments about
trying to narrow the applicability to include provisions of, for CLTs, and to get ... and to
maybe take one more step at getting like a roundtable group sort of to kind of get together
one last time to hammer out some of the languages in the bill. I agree with David that's
worked very effectively. In the past I've been involved in similar type groups. And I
thank you for all your efforts on this matter.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, questions for the testifier? Thank you, Mr. Frampton. And the last
testifier for this morning is Mr. Stan Franco. Members, prior to Mr. Franco starting his
testimony, I asked Mr. Franco to come this morning and to provide a summary with,
summary of the meetings that his organization have had meetings that went from Hana to
Lahaina, and he met with I guess in conjunction with the Catholic Charities Organization,
and the Hawaiian organization that participated in the process, they went out to the
various committees, and while the Planning Commission was reviewing our draft
ordinance this organization went out and met with the respective communities to get
input from this segment of the community that needed to participate the process. So.
Mr. Franco if you could
provide us with your
addition, Members,
Franco's
meetings.
your binders you
have copies of
you, Mr. Franco.
MR. FRANCO: Thank you. I'm Stan Franco. I represent Housing for the Local Person,
And I thank you, Chairman Mateo, and the Committee Members for allowing me to
speak.
The first thing I wanted to point out there was some confusion when we were doing these
talk story sessions on our name, Housing for the Local Person. And what ... we said at
that time and we believe very strongly about is that we're talking about housing for
people who wanna live, raise their children, and die here, and that's the reason for that
term.
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In our talk story sessions from Hana to Lahaina, I heard this, and I wanna summarize the
report with some themes that I've, I heard. You have all the wordings from all the people
that spoke and their comments and suggestions, but here is what I heard.
I heard that there's a need for simple homes with cost representing the incomes of the
people. Very strong in Hana, and some other places as well. The Hana people said you
know you gotta build those houses for under $125,000 because our incomes are only up
to 30,000. Several of the people that made presentations refer to simple homes like
growing up on the planta ... , in a plantation home it was not very fancy, but they're
looking at you know let us make simple homes and people then can develop that as they
get. .. children come along and they can add to the home.
The second theme was very strong as well, is a plea to hold down property taxes to allow
the local person to stay on his or her property. Several people made mention that they
had to sell, the family had to sell their property. There was a lady in Lahaina that had
family here that had property, her family had property but she had to move to the
mainland, was on the mainland, in the mainland for 42 years in Los Angeles, and decided
to come back and buy in at $650,000, a simple three-bedroom home because as she said it
she wanted to see the stars. In Los Angeles with all the smog she cannot see the stars,
and here on Maui she can come back to see the stars. Of course she was talking about the
local lifestyle and becoming part of it again.
The third theme was that the requirement that there be a residency provision to qualify
for affordable homes. Very, very strong sentiment across the island as we talked with
various people.
And the fourth theme was fairness and openness in all the processes for awarding an
affordable home to the local person. Again, a very strong theme. One lady said that they
had applied for an affordable home from a local contractor and by the time they had
provided all the paperwork to that contractor the contractor told
the affordable homes
all had been awarded. So there was a real concern that we keep everything fair
open
as I think a comment made transparent
everyone.
So I urge
Committee to take the
to read the report. It's very short. It's real
sharing from the people. We did not put anything in our report about our own thoughts
as a group because we wanted the ideas, and thoughts, and comments from the people
that we met.
I do have extra copies of our report if anybody else is interested in it, and you can get a
hold of a copy by sending me an e-mail tomeatfranco@HGEA.net. That's my
comments, and if anybody has any questions I'd be glad to ...
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Franco? Mr. Franco, I'd like, just
like to add two additional comments. I was fortunate enough to participate in your
rounds of meetings by being able to sit and listen to the comments. One of the questions
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that was asked consistently what is afford ... , what does affordable housing mean to you?
And the overwhelming sentiment was the ability to pay for housing without having to
sacrifice food, gas, and family necessities. That kinda like hit home and that has been the
focus. So thank you very much.
MR. FRANCO: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much for your work and your effort, okay. If ... Mr. Franco
was the last individual signed up to testify this morning, ifthere's anyone else wanting to
testify in the gallery now is the time to come up and do so. Recognize yourself and the
organization that you represent.
MR. JENCKS: I certainly will. Thank you, Mr. Chair. The name is Charlie Jencks. I'm
representing myself here this morning, and I thank you for allowing me to testify.
Personally from an industry point of view and as an individual in the housing business,
the bill is good and sound. However, the latest revisions to the bill have made it worse
not better in my opinion and those ... and some of those in the industry.
I think the bill, in listening to Mr. Franco said some very key things. Getting housing
built that people can afford I think is the key, and a bill that you approve needs to do just
that, and it has to be a bill that's workable, and that can be funded, and actually build
homes. And the prices that he's talking about the current iteration is going in the wrong
direction in my opinion. I think one of the key things you need to do here, Mr. Chair and
Members of the Committee, you had members from the lending industry come in and talk
to you. The people that came in and talked to you were mortgage people, and
frankly--and this is not meant to offend the mortgage industry--many of those people
could fund a loan applied for by someone at MCCC. The issue you need to wrestle with
here today is talking to a person who funds a project from the beginning, the acquisition
of land through the direct and indirect construction cost because that person based upon
this bill will give you a different opinion as to where we are today_ And I just wanna give
you an example.
the business of buying
That's one my jobs is to look
opportunity and
buy land.
fifty acres of land South Maui, community plan Single-Family, no
zoning, no State Urban designation, so an extensive amount of entitlement activities to
take place. Seven hundred and fifty units plan for the property, Multi-Family,
Single-Family, a school site, and three-and-half acres of Commercial, $6 million on
off-site water improvements because there is no County water to the area 'cause the
County hasn't done its job, $6 million on off-site access because the County has not
provided access to the property, lot sales only on the single-family, only lot sales so
we're not building houses, 30 percent affordable requirement, 10 years for acquisition,
entitlement, construction and absorption, reasonable margin and internal rate of return,
land residual value--now this is the value I would pay to buy this land to build this
project--the number is zero given all those costs. Now the key issue here is there's no
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off-site infrastructure to serve the property. It comes out of my pocket. All the costs to
develop the land, it's not entitled, it's designated for urbanization that's a . . . it's
immediately adjacent to existing urban land in South Maui. All this infrastructure has to
be put on top of the value of the land in addition to the cost to create the lots which by the
way a single-family lot in South Maui today, a single-family lot, curb, gutter, sidewalk,
curb, gutter, sewer, drainage, water delivery, $125,000 per single-family lot, that's
without a house built on it.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. JENCKS: A hundred twenty-five thousand for a lot. No land, no house, just off-site
improvements. The point is the bill's fine, but you have to account for the fact that you
have to fund it, have a reasonable margin internal rate of return otherwise the projects
aren't fundable. That's been mentioned a couple times here this morning. I urge you to
go to the banking industry of the State of Hawaii, bring somebody in here and talk about
this bill within the context of funding a project from the beginning and dealing with the
entitlement process, the design process, and the absorption rate, and see exactly what it is
you can do. The 30 percent is doable, but the bill as written and presented today in
Committee works against getting any affordable built. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. JENCKS: I'd be happy to provide by the way the pro forma if you'd like to look at it.
CHAIR MATEO: We'd appreciate it. Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Jencks? Thank
you very much, Mr. Jencks. Any last call? Anyone wanting to testify please come on up
to the podium, recognize yourself, and identify the organization you represent.
MR. COOK: Thank you, Chairman, Members. My name's Thomas Cook. I'm here speaking as
an individual. I wanna thank you for your continued work on
bill and to encourage
you to keep working on the bill.
extremely supportive of what you're attempting to
... I encourage you to listen to the economists.
had the
do. I
the
opportunity recently, you
Brewbaker and variety of
business people
perspective and concerns about
inclusionary housing ordinance as written, how
effective it'll be, and it's similar to Mr. Jencks testimony. That's, that, that's not what
I'm here. That's kind of beyond me. I wanna encourage you ... this is something we
desperately need. You started and have been very tenacious in the pursuit of it. I'd like
us to all to continue to collaboratively work together. When I say all, individuals,
government, business, nonprofit, profit, and don't get frustrated with it, and also don't
pass something just to pass something.
I'd like to comment part of the solution besides this bill ... this bill is extremely to me
"developer-centric", and I don't know if that's a particular word, but I think you know
what I'm trying to convey. It's all about development. The 30 percent of housing we're
gonna supply affordable housing through the requirement of all the developers who are
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developing projects provide certain percentage of affordable that's not the only way to do
it. I'd like to just sort of throw plants and seeds. If we can provide lots to local people
that they can build their own homes on is a very cost-effective way to do it. And if you
look at a lot of areas, Pukalani Terrace, areas where lots were developed and sold, and
then people hired their own contractors that are family however, they just managed and
built their homes. This bill to me, if I'm missing something, it's kind of like negating
that op ... , or not really focusing on that option. If you can provide house ... if we can
get lots for 100,000 apiece, which is extremely challenging with the pro formas if its
off-site improvements were 125, but if we can get lots for 120 ... , 100,000 apiece, I'll tell
you as a contractor and a builder we can build homes for 175 to 250, you know, people
can build homes for that and they're nice enough homes and, and depending upon what
you put in 'em, you know, granite countertops, or Formica countertops, or splattered
textured drywall, or teak paneling, this is gonna ... they're gonna vary ... this is
solvable, and don't discount the people who are gonna live in 'em participation as being
able to be part of the solution. Right now the ordinance and all the discussion is all this
concern you're gonna build 500 homes we want 150 of 'em affordable that's relevant and
that's part of the equation, but please don't lose sight of it to, for our community to be
able to afford housing and to have housing dealing solely with the development
community, and extracting solely from the development community isn't necessarily the
answer. I think that this focus has gotten too narrow so that's what I wanted to add this
mornmg.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. COOK: If we can please maintain a broad focus that our community has a challenge in
housing or local, you know, our residents, our workers, and our community can work
together to solve this, this is one of the tools on our tool box, but please, it's not the only
tool. And I think ... I have a huge mahalo to you, Chairman, for having brought all of
the different stakeholders to the table over the last two years for this dialogue. It's been
hugely beneficial, a big accomplishment, and I think that we have a lot that we can build
on literaHy--policy, pUblic-private partnerships, better understanding
the relationships
ask
you know, what
costs are. So I
out

MS. REVELS:
MR. COOK: --you very much. So I'll put down my name.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, questions for Mr. Cook? Thank you very much. Thank you.
MR. BAZ: Good morning, Chair Mateo, Council Members. My name is Sandy Baz. I'm the
Executive Director of Maui Economic Opportunity. I guess we were the instigators
creating the Maui Nui Housing Task Force over three years ago. The reason why we did
was as a human service agency, as a community action agency our mission is to help
people change lives. Our promise that we have is to make this a better place to live. One
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of the major, in fact probably one of the crux of most of social issues is a lack of housing
that people can afford that doesn't break their pocketbook, you know, they're not
spending 70 percent of their income on housing. And I say available income, you know,
minus the taxes and all of that, but the issue that you are taking up here please continue.
Don't get overburdened with issues of legality, of, you know, different opinions, but
move forward, move forward in creating an ordinance that makes housing available,
move forward in looking at different opportunities. There are many opportunities for
supporting housing, those include, you know, supporting the nonprofits that are providing
affordable housing, supporting the idea of maybe making it more difficult for vacation
rentals so that we do have more long term rentals. Those are the kind of issues that we
are very much in, you know, support of you continuing as Council, as the legislative body
of this County that because you do have that power. And on behalf of MEO, I really
wanted to thank you for continuing this. You didn't put it to the side. You didn't say
let's talk about this after the elections, you didn't ever stop pushing forward on this, and I
really appreciate that. Our clients appreciate that, the citizens of Maui appreciate that as
well. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Baz? Thank you very much. Okay,
last call. Members, with no objections the Chair would like to close public testimony at
this time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections .
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...

HHS-4

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY (C.C. No. 05-132)

MATEO: Thank you. We have just one item on our agenda, and we
be losing
Services
quorum real soon here. One item Housing and
Concerns [sic],
item
County Housing Policy. It's been, it's
almost a year and a
that
Committee has worked long
hard
crafting a working
we
provided the basis for a residential workforce housing policy that will make an
impact and be the difference in obtaining affordable housing for the people of
(end of tape IB) process was a long one and still is a long one. There were countless
rounds of meetings right here in this chamber as well as many meetings that took place in
many of our respective communities, and there are numerous stakeholders that provided
much discussions and recommendations for our, for our availability.
In May of this year the Planning Department forwarded the draft copy of the residential
workforce housing policy to the respective planning and advisory commissions for their
review and input. In addition to the Planning Commissions comment period, the Catholic
Charities group also held their rounds of meetings that took place in Hana and concluding
in Lahaina. Even the Urban Land Institute, a nationally acclaimed organization,
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reviewed our policy, held numerous meetings to discuss the need for affordable housing
in Maui County, and they found more positive and constructive principles and directives,
and their conclusions now provide me with a greater need to move a policy forward.
Today the Planning Department will be providing a summary on the Commissions
comments and recommendations, and of course Mr. Franco did provide input based on
the five community meetings that were held. In addition, Members, comments and
recommendations are important in this process. Many recommendations and comments
that we will hear had in fact been discussed in this committee already so in part perhaps
the opportunity to revisit specific areas. No action is planned to be taken today, and no
vote is expected just to make that perfectly clear. There's gonna be substantial
considerations that will be discussed, and I'm hopeful that this committee, that this
committee will be able and ready to engage in the discussion that will follow. And with
that being said, I'd like to, one, take this opportunity to ask the Planning
Commission [sic}, the Planning Committee [sic}, excuse me, Department to provide us
with an overview of the comments that were gained from the respective Planning
Commissions. And before I ask Mr. Alueta to start with providing us with the comments
overview, I would also like to take the opportunity to recognize the presence of the
Director Department of Planning Mr. Foley with us this morning. Good morning. Mr.
Alueta.
MR. ALUET A: Good morning, Mr. Chair. Thank you very much. At your request we did
transmit the item not only to the three Planning Commissions, but also to the Hana
Advisory Committee to the Planning Commission, as well as being reviewed by Planning
Department internal staff.
Just to quickly summarize some of the comments, as you look at our transmittal dated
August 16th to your Committee, on Maui they did ... Maui Planning Commission met on
June 13. They did want to incorporate a wait list for the Hana region, and basically also
be more region specific in establishing wait list. Family subdivisions up to five lots can
be exempt rather than granting an outright exemption for family subdivisions. They
wanted to incorporate Na Hale '0 Maui comments.
that the assess commercial
developments also one for every four jobs for projects that create more
50 jobs.
affordable housing does not exist or is
Assess redevelopments of old projects
beyond
set year. That issue has come up several times with Planning Commission
projects which you have hotel developments or other developments which come for
redevelopment and are exempted from providing any affordable housing because they
were assessed 25 or 30 years prior. Different assessments for different form of
entitlements. I think you heard some testifiers ... so if you're getting ... if you're
starting from scratch or getting like your District Boundary Amendment or Community
Plan Amendment, or Change in Zoning, that form of assessment should be at a higher
level as opposed to if you were already down the pike with and you're already in for a
subdivision. Waive fees and assessments for affordable housing project. There also
concerns over the staffing and the management of it. Encourage the private/public
partnerships. If there can't be an outright exclusion or residency requirement then
increase the timeframe for the affordable housing from 25 to 50 years. And also they felt
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that the removal ofthe three-year non-residency requirement should be done. And it also
increased housing assessments for luxury homes.
On Molokai, Molokai met on June 14th , June 28 th , July 12, July 26, and August 9th • They
were unable to come up with any recommendations due to various technicalities or lack
of quorum or for what reason. We anticipate that they will have recommendations and
vote on those recommendations at the next Molokai Planning Commission hearing.
Lanai met on the item on June 21 st and July 9th [sic). They had ... as indicated in the
table they had extensive comments very specific to the section so that for the com ... , for
this committee to review and that is in summary they felt that any discussion by the
Council following an appeal or denial or adjustment or waiver should have a time limit.
And I'll just make a quick reference to the section. That was section .030.C.3.
And on section .060 - price should be based on HUD median income for each island.
Section .090.B - HUD median income should be restricted to Lanai.
Ninety B, section .090.B - dealing with a wait list and owners. Priority should be given
to Lanai residents seeking Lanai homes. .
.090.B.5
no, the no landownership prOVISIOn for previous three years is an
administrative nightmare, and could be unconstitutional limitation on property rights.
Section .140.C paragraph 2
any density bonus should be reviewed and . . . and
approved--that should be approved--by the Planning Commission first. So they didn't
feel that any density bonus should be given outright. I guess primarily because of the
densities that are occurring on Lanai currently.
Section .150.3 - agree with the community land trust, but wanted to make sure that any
cash in lieu fees are given to the trust cannot be used for administrative costs. And there
should be
for a
on what the fees should be for.
not forever. I guess that's
Section .060 the code there ... can be
and the Maui on
section.
Hana ... they disagree with
.040 [sic} - need language in the section that says that if a review is not completed within
90 days or within the established time limit, the permit will be automatically approved.
That was, came out of ... that was incorporating some of the public testimony from on
Lanai.

On the Hana Advisory Committee they met on May 8th and May 18th • They didn't, did
not want to have a gap group expanded because they felt that it would take housing away
from the lower income groups. That's in contradictory to what the Planning Department
and some of the Planning staff felt that given the price of homes are not ... probably with
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the exception of a few people in our office none of them could afford a house on Maui if
they had to buy a house today and so that they ... based ... and their income obviously
does not qualify within that. And so they felt that the income group should be expanded
even possibly up to 200 percent of median income, but in Hana they did not feel that
because obviously they felt the goal and mission of this ordinance was to help more the
lower income groups.
One ... they wanted to have a separate application list for Hana to ensure that affordable
housing projects are open for Hana residents on the list, and that's kind of a similar theme
that was heard by throughout all of the Commissions not just for island specific, but also
for re ... , for on Maui should be more regional specific either broken down by the
community plan groups.
Hana voiced concern also over the ability of developers to gain or use credits from one
project for development for the development of another. The concern was over creating
gated communities or segregation by economic class would occur within each
community. And so they felt that if you're gonna do a subdivision you shouldn't be able
to ... if you provide, if you have a 30 percent requirement on 100-10t subdivision, and
you're gonna say well I'm not ... I'm gonna provide ... I'm not gonna provide any
affordable housings within these subdivision because I'm gonna provide it, 60 of 'em at
another 100-10t subdivision, they felt that created some form of economic or segregation,
and they did not encourage that.
That pretty much concludes the comments from both the three Commissions, as well as
the Hana Advisory Committee. You have included in our transmittal letter there's also a
staff memorandum report that was presented to all three of the Commissions and the
Hana Advisory Committee, agency comments that we did review ... did receive, as well
as we tried to incorporate all of the paperwork or letters that were submitted during those
Commission hearings, as well as draft minutes from those committees and Commissions
that we were able to get
time for, for, to make this meeting.
Department will
transmit
the remainder of the minutes from the Commissions as they become
available.
very
CHAIR MATEO:
thank you. Members, any questions for
Department? None. Joe,
Molokai Planning Commission and their
maybe you can ... well, first of all with
many attempts
trying to review the policy on their multiple days that they were
scheduled to meet, is there an expected ... do you anticipate their, their report any time
soon?
MR. ALUETA: We anticipate it'd be at the next meeting. What happened was Molokai opted
to form a subcommittee of some of the members to review and then go through and draft
some language that would then be presented to the overall Commission, and then be
voted on or amended by the Commission at that last meeting. Because they opted to go
that way, the committee ended up with some technical . . . technical difficulties with
some computer crashing, and then they failed to get quorum on another day, and then
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because they formed a subcommittee Corporation Counsel advised them that even though
they were ready to present they had to provide notice to the public that this report was
available. So at the last meeting that report and their comments from the subcommittee
was presented to the Commission at that day. However, we now have to agenda that item
for this next meeting so that the public has an opportunity to review what the
subcommittee formed.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. And that scheduled meeting is when?
MR. ALUETA: I think, I believe it's next Wednesday.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you. Members, questions for the department? Thank you
very much. Ms. Lee, I know I didn't prepare you or ask you to respond to any of our
questions. However, would you be wanting to comment on either the department's and
the Planning Commission's recommendations?
MS. LEE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, everyone. I was trying to read over his
shoulder because we did not receive a copy so ... well, whatever I could do well ... he
was turning the pages before I was finished with the page. (chuckled)
Okay, just a couple of comments that I think are very important for Planning to know as
well as everybody else. There is a concern that has been you know provided about
having or recognizing and establishing different median incomes for different areas.
Well, we've been doing that for years, and I'm, I'm sure the Council knows that.
For instance, on Lanai we recognize their median income for 2006 as $57,220. We
break Molokai up into East Molokai 45,390, West, the Westside 40,590; Hana 56,570;
and Maui island 65,700. The only information that HUD provides is the Maui County
median income for 100 percent of median income, right. So for the year 2006 the
number is 65,700 and this is the matrix we always send everybody_
the same matrix it
gives you the information I just gave you on all the different islands as well as
So
we do already have different numbers for the different places knowing that reality we
don't believe that
areas really make as
money as
as Maui island.
What. __ how we derive these numbers? We take the percentage of increase established
by HUD, and we apply that same percent established by HUD for Maui island, and we
apply that same percentage increase to the rural areas. But the numbers we start with on,
in the rural areas are census numbers. So every year we adjust those numbers, but the
original number came from the census and not, not HUD. So when you talk about HUD
established income numbers for the outer, for the other islands it's really not HUD
established. It's our Department established. So that's one important point.
I believe the ... as always you know there will be wait lists per regions so that's covered,
that concern is covered. The idea of incorporating Na HALE '0 Maui's comments we
have no problem with that. Assessing commercial developments at this point I think
would slow the process. If you tried to incorporate commercial developments without a
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whole ... like a complete analysis and research on that aspect I think personally I think
we should move forward on this, on this draft ordinance and continue to work on possibly
including a commercial component later so that it doesn't hold up the whole process.
Wait lists, we ourselves have lots of questions on the wait list. We know it's gonna be a
bear to implement. We're not even sure how we're gonna implement it. We thank you
for the one person that you gave us in the budget to implement it. We probably need a
whole army of people actually to implement the wait list just by itself not to mention the,
not to mention implementing other aspects of the bill.
The density bonus matter we also have a question on that. We don't see that there's any
enabling legislation with regard to density bonus. We're not sure how that could be
implemented because it would certainly be in conflict with the Code. And that's all I got
to Mr. Chair, and I would have to read this further.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Lee. Questions for Ms. Lee, Members? Hearing
none. Members that is, this is it for our meeting today. The purpose and the intent again
was primarily to receive information, and just a reminder that I believe our next meeting
is August 31 st, and at that meeting we will start the walk. We will start going through the
policy section by section. And all of the Committee Members have gotten the
information that has been provided to us, the recommendations, comments, etcetera, and
at that particular point the Chair will be open for additional discussion on all areas of the
policy. Hopefully we'll be able to reach consensus in certain areas. I am looking at the
next two meetings to be dedicated specifically to addressing the policy directly. It is my
hope that by ending September beginning October we will have the opportunity to
forward to the Council the residential housing policy for Council's review and
consideration. So with that being said Members, if there's no announcements ... Ms.
Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, could you say a little bit about the preliminary
report from the ... the workshops that were held recently
on Maui.
you very
me, Ms. Tavares. The Urban
with their
Institute
their rounds of meetings, they are expected to come
summary report. That report was, according to them, would be completed
about
September or mid-September, and we have asked for a draft copy oftheir summary so we
could take a look at it. So we will follow-up with the Urban Land Institute and see where
about they are with their draft copy so we can try to get some of their recommendations
and I guess directives for ... that they presented in their workshops. However, during
their workshops they did provide preliminary summaries, and I believe we have been in
receipt of some of that, and if you have not it had been printed in the various newspapers
as well. So as soon as we're in receipt we will make that available to the Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Hearing no additional announcements, meeting of the
Housing and Human Services Committee for August 17th is now adjourned. (gavel)

ACTION:

ADJOURNED:

DEFER pending further discussion

10:31 a.m.

TEO, Chair
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